Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 18 October 2010     
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 18 October 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Ms. Cristina Mathews, Dr. Francis Peters, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Mr. Brent Hock was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry, Ms. Jennifer Oiler, and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Ms. Jillette Andrews, Ms. Rachel DeFrain, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, and Mr. Michael Lester.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
At this time, no visitors wished to address the board.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the minutes of the 20 September 2010 regular monthly meeting and the 4 October 2010 special meeting and work session, as presented.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for September 2010, and Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the bills payable for 21 September – 18 October 2010, ranging from check #00028549 – check #00028728, including wire transfers totaling $265,856.16, in the amount of $889,950.45.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Rupp.  
During discussion of the bills payable, Mr. Tobin suggested the district consider using Open Office instead of Microsoft Office, in order to save money.  Mrs. Fiedler said the district should consider cutting items for coaches, such as caps and pull-overs, and also suggested the district examine the purchasing of student incentives.  

After discussion, the motion to approve the bills payable passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 21 September 2010 – 18 October 2010, ranging from Check #00001665 - #00001666, totaling $8,407.96.  Mrs. Rupp seconded the motion, which then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

During Dr. Curry’s report, he shared with the board that John Kubik, who was approved as a professional substitute at the 4 October 2010 board meeting, had sent a thank you card to the school board for hiring him.  Also, Dr. Curry reported that Bloomsburg Area School District students had won over $1,800 in prizes at this year’s Bloomsburg Fair.  Lastly, Dr. Curry reported that the board would need to appoint a professional staff negotiating committee, which would consist of Mr. Hock, Mr. Hummel, and Mr. Klingerman.  
At this point in the meeting, Ms. Oiler and Dr. Curry presented information on the district’s PSSA results, from 2005-2006 to 2009-2010.   
Student Representative’s Report 
Ms. DeFrain did not have a report at this time.   
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Appointment of CMAVTS Authority Representative 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to appoint Susan Martz as the Bloomsburg Area School District’s Columbia-Montour Area Vocational-Technical School Authority representative, with her term expiring 30 June 2012.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Appointment of CMAVTS JOC Representative 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to appoint Frank Peters as a Columbia-Montour Area Vocational-Technical School Joint Operating Committee representative, with his term expiring on 30 November 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Appointment of CMAVTS JOC Alternate 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to appoint Justin Hummel as the Columbia-Montour Area Vocational-Technical School Joint Operating Committee alternate representative.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, and then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of CFF/21st Century Grant 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to accept the 2010-2011 Classrooms for the Future/21st Century Teaching & Learning Grant, in the amount of $25,000.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Final Approval of Policy 123 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve for adoption the amended Policy 123: Interscholastic Athletics.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Athletic Handbook for 2011-2012 
Dr. Peters made the motion to approve the athletic handbook for 2011-2012, as presented.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of 2011-2012 Programs of Study 
Dr. Peters made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve the 2011-2012 Programs of Study, as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Homebound Instruction Request 
Mr. Hummel made the motion to approve a homebound instruction request for a Bloomsburg High School student, from 6 October 2010 and lasting for at least 20 school days.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Appointment of Professional Staff Negotiating Committee 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to appoint Mr. Hock, Mr. Hummel, and Mr. Klingerman to the professional staff negotiating committee.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Substitutes 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve Jillette Andrews, David Nevius, and Victoria Savinnykh as professional day-to-day substitutes for the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Athletic Coaches 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hummel seconded, to approve the following individuals as athletic coaches for the 2010-2011 school year:  

Baker, Brian 


Assistant Elementary Wrestling 

5 units 
$375 

Beiter, Justin 


Eighth-Grade Girls’ Basketball 

9 
$1,755 

Charles, Troy 


Volunteer HS Wrestling 

Finnerty, Bill 


Volunteer Girls’ HS Basketball 
Gursky, Michael 

Volunteer Swimming 

Klingerman, Richard 

Volunteer Girls’ JV Basketball 

Knupp, Lindsay 

Asst Girls’ JV Basketball


1 
$1,507 

Tommasini, Joseph 

Volunteer Swimming 


The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Long-Term Art Substitute 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve Jillette Andrews as a long-term middle school substitute art teacher, at a rate of $75/day, effective from 16 December 2010 – 30 March 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignation 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to accept the letter of resignation of High School Paraprofessional Glenda Payne, with her last day of work being 1 November 2010.  After Mrs. Rupp seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda:  Board Reorganization Meeting, Board Meeting Schedule 2011, PSBA Policy Committee, Budget Committee, and Safety & Security Plan.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session was scheduled for Monday, 1 November 2010, beginning at 7:00 p.m. at Memorial Elementary School, and that the next regular monthly meeting was scheduled for Monday, 15 November 2010, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library.  

At this point in the meeting, Mrs. Crawford raised a concern about district volunteers’ clearances.  She said the procedure for volunteers was inconsistent throughout the district.  Dr. Curry clarified this, stating that if an individual was volunteering in a classroom on a one-time basis, he/she did not need clearances.  However, if an individual was to volunteer on a regular basis, he/she would need clearances.  
ADJOURNMENT 
At 9:22 p.m., Mr. Tobin adjourned the meeting.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

